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Dear Parents and Carers,

CongratulationsCongratulations

Congratulations to Ms Bri Weston on the birth of your gorgeous
little bundle of joy who made his safe arrival in this world on
the afternoon of Wednesday 9 June. We send much love and
wish you all joy and happiness, Bri, Will and your handsome
little man.

Recognition CeremonyRecognition Ceremony

To be held on Friday 18 June, at 1:00pm, this ceremony
recognises achievement in many areas, swimming, cross
country, citizenship, acadaemia. All recipients’ parents have
been sent a letter of invitation. We do hope that you will be
able to join us. Please ensure that you send us your RSVP for
catering purposes.

ToiletsToilets

Work on the senior toilets has commenced in earnest! The day
after the fencing was erected, there was a great deal of noise
from the demolition of the existing interiors, which lasted about
a day and a half. The builders have now moved onto the quieter
phases of the work and anticipate completion around mid July.

While the senior toilets are out of action, the senior students
may use the Hall toilets, including the Disabled Toilet. The
workmen will be using the Visitors’ Toilet at the end of the
Library block. There is no change for K-2 students. We remind
all students, especially Years 3-6 that while they have access
to the Hall toilets, there are frequently activities taking place in
the Hall so we ask that they enter the bathrooms one at a time

and leave promptly without disturbing the groups working in the
Hall.

Band CampBand Camp

Yet again, a fabulous camp enjoyed by all, thank you Katrina!
Band Camp is an intensive learning experience for our children
where they learn about the equivalent of a term’s worth of
lessons in less than two days and on top of that, they have fun!

Thank you to The Band Committee led by Katrina Crooks, her
army of parent volunteers, Band Director, Matt Dalzeil and his
tutors. It all came together beautifully!

Enjoy your long weekend and we’ll see you back again on
Tuesday next week. There will be one more newsletter before
the Winter holidays.

Have a happy and safe fortnight,

Bronwyn Wilson

Deputy PrincipalDeputy Principal

Creative Writing DayCreative Writing Day

Our students were shocked to see a new library entrance on
Wednesday! What they found was a rickety log bridge leading
to an old wooden door. Behind the door was a barren desert
landscape under gloomy skies. Every student had a chance to
view the new entrance before returning to their classroom to
complete a creative writing story about what they had just seen.
The idea behind the task was to motivate the students and get
them excited to write creatively. All of the teachers reported
that their students loved the idea and many produced some
of their best writing yet! Special thanks to Mrs Greenwood for
creating the stimulus. We can’t wait to see what you come up
with next time.
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Multicultural Perspectives Public SpeakingMulticultural Perspectives Public Speaking

I had the pleasure of attending the local area final of the
Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking Competition last
Monday. The event, held at Beaumont Rd Public School,
brought together 24 of the best public speakers from various
schools in Ku-ring-gai. Each student had to deliver a prepared
speech and were then given just five minutes to write a one
minute impromptu speech. I was blown away by the standard
across the board. A huge congratulations to Dylan and Yushaa
(4OH), Eliya (5/6B) and Ewan 5/6G for fabulous speeches and
representing WPPS with pride.

Athletics Carnival High JumpAthletics Carnival High Jump

The High Jump field event will be held at school on Monday 21
June 2021. There are three separate age groups for both boys
and girls. These are:

JuniorJunior (8/9/10yrs) born in 2013/2012/2011

11 Years11 Years born in 2010

SeniorSenior (12/13yrs) born in 2009/2008

This event is only open to students in these age groups;
however, it is not compulsory. Any student wishing to
participate in high jump will need to wear their school sports
uniform on the day ready to compete. There are no additional
days/times scheduled for any student who is absent. All results
will be finalised on the day. All ribbons from the Athletics
Carnival will be handed out at the first assembly of Term 3.

Up Coming EventsUp Coming Events

Monday 14 June - Queens Birthday (Public Holiday)

Thursday 17 June - K-2 Athletics Carnival

Thursday 17 June - Excursion to Kuringai Chase National Park
- Years 3 & 4

Friday 18 June - Recognition Ceremony

Monday 21 June - High Jump Event

PBELPBEL

PBEL: Office ExpectationsPBEL: Office Expectations
Thank you for supporting the students and teachers in
implementing our PBEL fortnightly focus.

School NewsSchool News

MERITSMERITS
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Chess TeamChess Team

Today, our West Pymble Chess Teams play their last game of
the season. Congratulations to all of the students that have
represented our school with pride throughout Term 2. It has
been a pleasure to watch you welcome and interact positively
with players from the other schools before, during and after
your games. Likewise, it has been wonderful to watch how
quickly you have developed your game sense, opening and
closing moves and your ability to think ahead. As a community
we are very proud of your efforts!

Congratulations Nicholas H, Oscar G, Edward J, Oscar P,
Antonia G-J, Liam S, Charlie H, Rotem B and Mohammad P.

SportsSports

PSSAPSSA

Listed below are the venues for the next two weeks of the
Winter PSSA season. Please check the next newsletter for the
following two weeks.

Green TeamGreen Team

A huge thank you to our community, volunteers, students and
all those who donated to our first recycling drive in 2021. We
recycled 2508 plastic, glass and aluminium bottles and cans,
raising a total of $250.80 for the school. Please continue to
collect your recyclables and drop them off at school on the last
Friday of every month, starting from July. That means our next
drop off day is Friday 30 July. Happy recycling!
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Some Intereseting FactsSome Intereseting Facts

From the OfficeFrom the Office

ENROL NOW FORENROL NOW FOR
20222022

Dear Parents and Carers,

It's now time to enrol your child/ren for Kindergarten next year.
If you know someone considering enrolling please direct them
to the website.

Our next Recognition Ceremony will be held Friday 18 June at
1:00pm. If you have received an invitation, please remember to
RSVP for catering purposes.

If your child is unwell with any cold/flu like symptoms please
ensure you take them for a COVID test and send a copy of the
Negative result to westpymble-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au and
ensure they are symptom free before they return to school.

https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2338/
covid_19_27_may_2021.pdf

Last day of Term 2 is Friday 25 June. Students return for Term
3 on Tuesday 13 July.

Please ensure your children's clothing is labelled and
encourage them to look after their belongings.

Please complete the attached form if your child/ren are NOT
returning to WPPS next year (excluding those in Year 6 this
year!)

WPPS_Leavers.pdf

Kind regards,

WPPS Office

After School CareAfter School Care

P&CP&C

Newsletter Friday 11 JuneNewsletter Friday 11 June

SpellathonSpellathon

Good news - to give everyone a bit more time to collect their
sponsorship money, the date to return the money to the school
office has been extended by one week to Thursday 17 June.
Please don't forget to include the sponsorship form with the
money raised in a sealed envelope with the student's name and
class clearly labelled.

• On average, Australians produce more than 2kg of
waste per person every day - this is the second
highest amount in the world behind the US!

• In Ku-ring-gai we collect about 20,000 tonnes of
waste each year and 30,000 tonnes of recycling, but
we can do better - about 1,600 tonnes of recyclables
such as paper and steel cans still wind up in landfill.

• Australia leads the world as the number one recycler
of old newspapers, recycling over 70 per cent.

• By recycling one aluminium can you're saving
enough energy to run your TV for three hours.

• Each cardboard milk carton can be recycled into five
sheets of office paper.

• It takes about one million years for a glass bottle to
break down in landfill.

• Producing new plastic from recycled materials only
uses two-thirds of the energy required to make
plastic from raw materials.

• The most common form of hazardous waste
generated by Aussies is in the form of batteries.
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We will be announcing the classes who have won the lunchtime
pizza parties via Class WhatsApp groups by Monday 21 June.
These will be awarded to the K-2 and 3-6 classes who raise the
most money and have the most correct words. The awesome
lunchtime pizza parties will be held on Tuesday 22 June.

Thank you for your support and well done to all the students for
their enthusiasm and participation in the spellathon!

Save the DateSave the Date

Trivia Night Extravaganza!!!: Saturday 23 October is the night!
Lock it in the diaries and book the babysitter as you won't want
to miss this! More details coming soon!

Contact UsContact Us

If you have any questions, comments or ideas to share with the
P&C, we'd love to hear from you! Here's how you get in touch:

Lonii Broers: president@wppspnc.com.au
Paula Stokoe: vicepresident@wppspnc.com.au
Sharlene Atkinson: grants@wppspnc.com.au
Sandeep D'Sa: secretary@wppspnc.com.au
Tricia Wright: treasurer@wppspnc.com.au
Amanda Tyler: communications@wppspnc.com.au

CanteenCanteen

CanteenCanteen

TheThe CanteenCanteen willwill remainremain openopen onon ThursdaysThursdays andand FridaysFridays thisthis termterm
AND we are open for Breakfast on these days!AND we are open for Breakfast on these days!

End of term sausage sizzleEnd of term sausage sizzle

The end of term sausage sizzle will be on Friday 25 June.

1 Sausage Sandwich and a Juice: $5.00

2 Sausage Sandwiches and a Juice: $7.50

Please place orders by Wednesday 23 June
at https://www.school24.net.au

Wednesday freshly cooked lunchesWednesday freshly cooked lunches

We hope everyone is enjoying their freshly cooked lunches on
a Wednesday. Here is the menu for the remainder of term 2. All
meals come with a juice or water.

* 16 June - Fish and Chips

* 23 June - Mac n Cheese or Pasta Carbonara

To order, go to https://www.school24.net.au and click on
'Events'. Orders will close at 8am on Wednesdays.

Canteen menus and ordering instructionsCanteen menus and ordering instructions

Please find below the Canteen menu for Term 2

https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2327/
canteen_menu_term_2_2021.pdf

Click below for instructions on how to order school lunches.

https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/1763/
school24.pdf

Happy ordering!

Wendela, Nada & Paulina

WPPS Band NewsWPPS Band News

Band CampBand Camp

Band camp was a huge success! Thank you to all parent
volunteers who helped out. We look forward to reports from
the band captains in an upcoming newsletter.

Band UniformBand Uniform

A band uniform will be organised soon for CB and those in PB
who do not yet have one. This consists of a WPPS band polo
shirt (to be purchased from the committee), with black trousers
and black socks (parents to source).

For Your DiaryFor Your Diary

Recognition Ceremony (Fri 18 June, 1:00pm) – Combined Band
will be playing. Students are to bring their instrument and
music and wear full Winter uniform (including ties for boys).

NSWEE Winter Concert at The Forest High School (Tues 20 OR
Wed 21 July, evening) – date to be confirmed. For Combined
Band.

Band Photos (Tues 10 August)

Baby Proms (Tues 24 Aug) – A smaller group from the
Combined Band will perform at school and the local
pre-schools (Matt will advise the students selected)

NSSWE Spring Music Festival (Thurs 9 - Sun 12 Sept) – The
Combined Band will perform at the Concourse Chatswood.
We’ll be allocated a day & timeslot closer to the festival date.

Spring Showcase (Thurs 2 Sept) – ALL bands will perform at
school

Kind regards,

The Parent Band Committee

wppsband@gmail.com

Uniform ShopUniform Shop
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The Uniform Shop has a new manager, Gladys Wilkins.
Parents are able to come in and pick up uniforms directly,
order online or send in order forms and cash to the office via
your child’s class.

Regular opening times:Regular opening times:

2:30pm - 3:30pm Tuesday

8:30am - 9:30am Thursday

All enquires can be made direct to Excel Uniforms by phoning
0405 506 383 or emailing wpps@exceluniforms.com.au

How to order:How to order:

Go online to https://exceluniforms.com.au/
west-pymble-ps and create an account to order items
(preferred)
Print and complete an order form and send cash to school with
your child
Email an order form to wpps@exceluniforms.com.au
Online: www.exceluniforms.com.au

(Logon: wpps Password: exceluniforms)

PleasePlease note:note: all orders will be fulfilled the next shop opening
day, i.e. if you place or send in an order on a Friday, your order
will be delivered to your child’s class the following Tuesday.
If your order is urgent, please contact our Uniform Manager,
Gladys on 0403740290.

Current stock updates:Current stock updates:
Girls Long Sleeve Blouses in sizes 4,6 and 8 are currently out of
stock with an expected 3-4 week wait.
Girls Pants are now available - come and see us in store.

https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2051/
uniform_price_list_19022021.pdf

Community NewsCommunity News

Squadsports

Kool KidzzKool Kidzz

https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2319/
kool_kidzz_st_ives_winter_2021_flyer_copy.pdf

Elite Cricket CoachingElite Cricket Coaching
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July is usually reserved for winter sports, but if you are serious
about your cricket or want to see a massive improvement
in your game next season, this is the time you need to be
practising! Elite Cricket’s awesome team of coaches will
provide a fantastic experience in a fun environment for you to
go to the next level.

Our July School Holiday Camps will be held at the following
dates and locations:

**Active**Active KidsKids VouchersVouchers cancan bebe redeemedredeemed againstagainst thisthis program.program.
PleasePlease getget inin touchtouch withwith usus beforebefore bookingbooking ifif youyou wouldwould likelike toto
use one**use one**

Volunteer to teach EthicsVolunteer to teach Ethics

Catholic Special Religious EducationCatholic Special Religious Education

https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2002/
catholic_sre_brochure_5022021.pdf

Healthy Lunch Box

Check out the New Healthy Lunch Box Website from the
Cancer Council.

https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2328/
meat_free_monday_nutrition_snippets_t2w6_28052021.pdf

https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2329/
potato_bake_recipe_snippet_t2w6_28052021.pdf

• St Ignatius College - June 28th-30thSt Ignatius College - June 28th-30th

• Mowbray Public School - July 5th-7thMowbray Public School - July 5th-7th

• T20 Camp @ St Ignatius - July 1st-2ndT20 Camp @ St Ignatius - July 1st-2nd

• T20 Camp @ Mowbray PS - July 8th-9thT20 Camp @ Mowbray PS - July 8th-9th

7

https://prod005-au.sz-cdn.net/westpymbleps/media/2300/210513033228155/475x340/sandwich.jpg
https://prod005-au.sz-cdn.net/westpymbleps/media/2300/210513033228155/475x340/sandwich.jpg
https://prod005-au.sz-cdn.net/westpymbleps/media/2087/210304050925330/600x848/ethics_at_west_pymble_public_school_1_05032021.jpg
https://prod005-au.sz-cdn.net/westpymbleps/media/2087/210304050925330/600x848/ethics_at_west_pymble_public_school_1_05032021.jpg
https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2002/catholic_sre_brochure_5022021.pdf
https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2328/meat_free_monday_nutrition_snippets_t2w6_28052021.pdf
https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2329/potato_bake_recipe_snippet_t2w6_28052021.pdf


Entertainment BookEntertainment Book ** ThisThis isis aa limitedlimited timetime offeroffer andand itit endsends MondayMonday 3131 MayMay atat
11:59pm AEST s11:59pm AEST so be quick!o be quick!

Entertainment Memberships can start anytime (you have 3
months to activate your new membership) and are packed with
thousands of incredible savings on dining, travel, shopping and
fun family activities. The digital membership is easy to download
and start using instantly. New offers are added weekly for
ongoing value all year round.

Support us and buy today. Click below to purchase your Digital
Entertainment Membership NOW!

Click here to purchase your Entertainment Membership

The School AppThe School App

Installing_SZAPP.pdf

After School Activities At West Pymble PublicAfter School Activities At West Pymble Public
School - CopySchool - Copy

Active and Creative Kids ProgramActive and Creative Kids Program

The NSW Government is helping kids get active with the new
Active Kids and Creative Kids program.

Parents, guardians and carers can apply for a voucher valued
up to $100 per calendar year for each student enrolled in
school.

The Sports voucher may be used with a registered activity
provider for registration, participation and membership costs for
sport, fitness and active recreation activities.

The Creative voucher may be used with a registered activity
provider for registration, participation and tuition costs for
creative arts, speech, drama, dance, digital design, coding, and
music lessons and activities.

The voucher can be used at any time during the calendar year
it was issued. Apply online through www.service.nsw.gov.au.

Mandarin StarsMandarin Stars

New To West Pymble Public School

KDance CompanyKDance Company

https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2005/
2021_poster_for_dance_classes_at_school.pdf

ChessChess

We have Beginner, Basic and Intermediate classes starting.

https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2153/
fly_for_west_pymble_ps_term_2_2021_a.pdf
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ArtArt

Art Classes

https://westpymbleps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/2168/
hive_flyer_t1w4_2021.pdf

Camerons Tennis SchoolCamerons Tennis School

Contact Chris Williams on 0418 688 803
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